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NOSTALGIA ..... THE OLD BUILDING

That Greta Nelson: She insists that I add to our nostalgia file.
So herewith ....
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torium in the building that burnt down. Quite a few

years later (in 1965) when I came <3 back as a

young (and junior) Vancouver City College administrator,

the audi- torium was still there, only now it L was being used

as a large lecture hall; then it was divided into several

classrooms and then we used it as a study hall with an adjoining

audio- visual room.... But, to get back to my earliest

memories of King Edward: as the VSSTA meet- ing progressed, I

couldn't help but notice the rather beauti- ful stained glass

window back-stage; and, while I haven't seen the window

for these many years - it was boarded over when I returned

to King Edward in 1965 - I'm glad the window was placed

in safe storage when the bui]ding'was de- molished after

the fire. Today, the architects have incorp- orated the stained

glass win- dow into the plans for the library of our new campus

for our enjoyment and to serve as a link with our past.
H.E. Pankratz

“CC. - Ring Edward Campus



COPY OF MEMO FROM A.S. MANERA, V.C.C. PRESIDENT

I am pleased to announce that at its 1982 January 20 meeting, the
College Board approved a recommendation that Mr. Hans W. Rerup be
appointed Acting Principal of the V.V.I. Campus to take effect

1982 March 01. Mr. Rerup's appointment as Acting Principal will
terminate on the date that a successor to Mr. J. L. McInnis assumes
the position on a permanent basis.

I am sure that all of us will do our best to assist Mr. Rerup in
the discharge of his responsibilities.

A.S. Manera

NIGERIA ANYONE???7??

The CUSO program in Nigeria, in cooperation with the Nigerian Minis-
tries of Education, has identified the need for a comprehensive
approach in redressing the problems of English language instruction.
To this end, a pilot project of Teaching English as a Second Language
has been initiated that will require 48 suitably qualified teachers
for the early forms of both secondary schools and teacher training
colleges.

Details are available from Barbara Bowers' office.
B.B.

ANOTHER AUTHOR IN OUR MIDST!

Ruth Behnke, one of our College Foundations instructors, is the author
of a book entitled "Positive Self Image", published by the CLM Educa-
tional Society (Christian Education).

Congratulations, Ruth!
M.G.



BUS PASSES

Bus passes will be sold at the Student Council office on the
following dates and times: (Please inform your students).

January 28 and 29; February 1, 2 and possibly 3.
10:30 a.m. t0-2:30 p.m. and 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

R.S.

MORE B.T.S.D. BLOOPERS

From a student essay on pollution:

Noise pollution will not disappear and we should
not forget to rest our ears. This will not
‘eliminate the problem but keep you from going

crazy. :
M.N.

COUNCIL FOR EXCEPTIONAL CHILDREN MEETING

The integration of visually impaired students into regular educa-
tional programs is the topic for the next general meeting sponsored
by members of the Council for Exceptional Children.

Reaching Potential, a movie filmed at public schools in the Lower
Mainland, will be shown. Following the film, a panel consisting of
Sally Rogaw, U.B.C., Joyce Lydiard, V.C.C./K.E.C., Bern Bileski,
C.N.I.B. and Marie Kreiser, producer of the film, will discuss
1ntggration and answer questions about programs for visually impaired
students.

You are welcome to attend this meeting at 1900 hrs. on Monday, February
1, 1982 at the Teacher Centre, 123 East 6th Avenue, Vancouver.

J.K.L.

THANK YOU:

Thanks go to Margaret Kendrick, K.E.C.'s psychologist, who was kind
enough to agree to lead our Continuing Ed Co-ed Keep Fit class in
15 minutes of relaxation through imagery. We all felt most calm
and peaceful and now have some idea of how to relax ourselves.

Much appreciated.

R.S.



KING EDWARD DAY
March 19, 1982 - King Edward Campus .

An information packet, containing a
King Edward Day Program and personal
invitation will be sent to everyone
attending King Edward Day.

Please contact -

Kathie Lillie - Local 66 prior to
February 19, 1982, if you are planning
to attend, so you will be sure to
receive your information packet. :
K.L.




COMPUTER INTEREST GROUP
NECC-ing in 1982

The 1982 National Educational Computering Conference will be held
June 28-30 in Kansas City, Missouri.

The Call for Participation document is posted next to the letter
boxes in K.E.C.'s main office. As soon as registration materials
are available, a notice will appear in the K.E.C. Times. &

Mark Your Calendar
- Discussion with Bruce MacLean;
Tuesday, February 16 - 4:30 p.m. - Room 190

The new campus has been planned and is under construction. Included
in the installations will be cable connections that could allow
electronic communications between the classroom and the computer.

Bruce is prepared to discuss with us the possibilities and limitations
of communications technology at our new campus.

- Discussions with Jim Goard;
Tuesday - March 2 - 4:30 p.m. (more details to appear later).

- Second reminder of the annual conference of ADCIS (The Association
for the Development of Computer-Based Instructional Systems)

Vancouver - June 7 to 11

ADCIS promised to send registration materials as soon as they become
available.

Membership

The K.E.C. Computer Interest Group currently has a membership of 40.
If you have received a copy of the single sheet questionnaire, you
are on our list. If not, and you wish to be included, please drop a
note to Frank Fornelli.

Newsletter

Although we will continue to highlight upcoming events in the K.E.C.
Times, we plan to publish a monthly (?) newsletter circulated to the
C.1.G. members. It will include more detailed description of events
and publications.
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{ “I'm firmly convinced that behind
) every great man is a great computer.”




Frustrated? ., ..
Depressed? ...

“How do you COpe? ...

.+, Relax ... unwind ..,

explore ,,. allow ....
Who KNOws? ...

You are all invited to
attend our workshop on:

“HOW TO FIGHT DEPRESSION”

Date

Time

Place

Resource Person

For more information, contact

Thursday, February 11, 1982
1:00 p,m, to 3:00 p.m,
Auditorium (Room 110)

Ken Morisette
Public Information Officer
Ministry of Health
Riverview Hospital

the Counselling Resource Ctr. 731-4614 loc 17/18



REMINDER TO STUDENTS RE STUDENT DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS

Take steps to control your life at college: Plan to attend the next
Student Development Workshops:

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3 - KING EDWARD CAMPUS - ROOM 11Q
1745 to 2100 hours
cold supper provided

Mr. Gordon Moore, Executive Officer of the Canadian
Federation of Students in B.C., will talk about "Lack
of control over government accountability, with par-
ticular reference to post-secondary education", and
will discuss related topics such as "Effective Time
Management" and "Communication Problems".

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10 - KING EDWARD CAMPUS - ROOM 110
1745 to 2100 hours
cold supper provided

~ Mr. A.S. Manera, President of Vancouver Community College,
will address topics provided by students beforehand.
Please submit suggested topics to either Mr. Mark Rogen
(VWI) or Ms. Lydia Shimek (Langara).

PLEASE REGISTER for the workshops beforehand by leaving your name
with the Department of Continuing Education, Langara Campus. VVI
and KEC students can leave their names at their Student Council
office on campus.

R.S.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a Senior Computer Operator in Computer
Services. Closing date for applications is January 29.

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a Technical Services Supervisor in
Audiovisual Services. Closing date for applications is January 28.

For further details on the above positions, see bulletin boards.

HREZR.

DANCE TO THE BIG BAND.

Swing and Sway to the Big Band from our own music department on Saturday,
February 20 from 8:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. at the Scottish Auditorium on
12th and Fir.

WATCH FOR FURTHER DETAILS ON THIS FUN EVENT.

TeS.
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COMPOSITION MARKERS REQUIRED
ENGLISH PLACEMENT TEST (Phase VI)

DATES : March 19, 20, 21
March 26, 27, 28
HOURS : Friday evenings (7 pm - 10 pm) '
Saturdays and Sundays (9 am - 4 pm) <
HONORARIUM : $75.00 per day x 6 days
EXPENSES : $5.25 per luncheon x 4 days;

Travel at 18¢ per kilometre

TEACHERS OF ENGLISH are required to mark the composition sections
of the English Placement Test (EPT) to be administered in all secondary
schools and colleges in B.C. on Tuesday, march 16, 1982.

Persons having taught and/or marked papers from senior secondary or
first year post-secondary English courses within the last two years are
invited to apply in writing, briefly stating relevant university training and
teaching experience. Applicants who have participated in EPT marking
sessions previously should indicate so. Please state your location preference

as well,

Marking will take place on the above noted dates and markers must
agree to be present for all six sessions. Marking Centres will be located in

Vancouver, the Fraser Valley, Victoria and Kamloops.

APPLICATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN FEBRUARY 3rd, 1982.

Please direct your letters of application to:

Mrs. Patricia M. Fraser
Project Administrator,
English Placement Test,
EREIE B

#400, 515 West 10th Avenue,
Vancouver B.C. V5Z 4A8
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"BASIC COMPUTER TERMS" ‘

This introduction to the
world of computers uses comedy
to lead the viewer through the
parts and processes of computers
oday. It shows computers being
sed in many different professions

eassuring those people who are ‘.
afraid of working with computers. ‘
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“"HAVE I EVER LIE TO YOU BEFORE'
This film explores conflict
in the advertising business and I

the difficulties faced in the
production of one particular

ommercial.

FEBRUARY 2, 1982

Tuesday at 11:45 a.m.

Bring a Friend,
Bring Your Lunch to the Library
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- Wesie DEparras
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EVENT: DENISE IEW and JULIE POSKITT, piano duet
WHEN: Friday, February 5th, 8:00 p.m.

WHERE: Vancouver Cammunity College
Music Department
Mount Pleasant Centre
225 West 8th Avenue

ADMISSION: $4.00 Adults
$2.00 Students and Seniors

INFORMATION: 873-2461

. On Friday, February 5, at 8:00 p.m., DENISE LEW and JULIE POSKITT will present
a recital of works for piano duet, including works by Schubert, Beethoven,
Brahms, Satie, and Ravel. DENISE LEW is on the faculty of the Music Division
of Douglas Oollege, and JULIE POSKITT teaches in the Music Department of
Vancouver Community College. Both are former students of Dale Reubart and
graduates of U.B.C. As duettists, they have studied with Robert Rogers, and
with John Perry at the 1981 International Symposium on Pianism.

NEXT EVENT: Jane Martin, flute
Alan Rinehart, gquitar
Friday, Februvary 12, 8:00 p.m.



